May 21st, 2025 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the minutes with one minor addition to the minutes. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the minutes were approved with the minor addition. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. John Strope made a motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The treasurer's report was approved as written.

## Road Report:

Grade, Rake, and rolled roads throughout the month.

Replaced the culvert pipe and added headwalls on Raglan and Orshal Road.

Hauled material from shop and built up Carey Rd.

Put calcium flakes on Potterville Street and Haighs Pond Road to hold it until that project can commence.

Fill holes with cold patch

Cut back trees from roads and ditches

19' to M.R. Garage for rear brakes

Ordered tranny cooler lines for the GMC

Changed blown hydraulic line on the backhoe

Changed blown hose on grader

New front windshield put in loader

Turned in the Dirt and Gravel Road Application for New Road and South Hill Road

Drag box was received

All bills on hand were paid.

Projects were approved for Morariu and the Textile Museum.

Since the tax collector's position was advertised last month, two residents have expressed interest: Candy K. Keeney and Vicki J. Brink.

Costars bids were reviewed from Midland Asphalt, Dalrymple, Johnson Quarries, and Vestal Asphalt. Prices from Suite Kote are expected to come in as well.

The Claire Road pipe grant is still pending and awaiting designs from DEP.

Meeting adjourned, 8:10 p.m

	Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer
Approved	